
 

 

PGME Governance Council October 30, 2017 Common Message: 
 
The PGME Collaborative Governance Council met for their second face to face meeting of 2017. Council Chair 
Dr. Louise Nasmith reviewed the Council’s consensus-based model and engaged representatives in a 
discussion about future potential topics, based on previous issues that have been brought forward and an 
ensuing environmental scan of work already being done in these areas.  
 
The recommendations and implementation plans from the Privacy and Exchange of Learning Information 
working group were discussed, and Council decided that these need to be first presented to the UGME and 
PGME Deans Committees of AFMC, and then up to the AFMC Standing Committee on Education. Part of the 
discussion at these tables will help determine if there are medical schools and residency programs interested 
in taking part in an implementation pilot project. Dr. Tithecott and Dr. Bandiera will report back to Council 
about the outcomes of these discussions at the next Council teleconference meeting in January 2018.  
 
The Accommodations working group, chaired by Dr. Kimberly Williams, has refined the guiding principles and 
developed recommendations related to accommodations in residency training and examinations, which were 
presented to Council at the meeting. Policies and processes related to accommodations are rather specific for 
examinations at the MCC, Royal College and CFPC, however there is much less consistency when it comes to 
accommodations being provided in the PGME training environment. Council provided feedback about the 
draft recommendations for the working group to consider as they finalize their document. The working group 
will meet in late fall 2017 to prepare a final draft to be approved by Council, which will then be circulated to all 
Council organizations for their internal consultation and feedback in early December 2017 with the intent to 
finalize the report at the January 2018 teleconference meeting. 
 
During the afternoon session, Dr. Jill Konkin, chair of the Generalism working group, engaged Council 
representatives in a fulsome discussion about the feedback received to date. Constructive feedback was 
received from nearly every stakeholder around the table and the working group will use this feedback to re-
work some elements in the report, while continuing to receive input over the coming month. Overall, Council 
is supportive of the work that has been done to date and would like to see the next version address the 
concerns and issues raised, and have this report come back in January 2018. Of note, further clarity is needed 
between ‘generalism’ and ‘generalist’, the objectives of the report should be added upfront in the preamble,  
language needs to be clarified in some sections, references need to be added to back up some of the data 
assertions that have been made, and the Emergency Medicine example will be removed. Some important 
Council process suggestions also arose out of this work, including ensuring that the timeline for internal 
consultation is sufficient and properly communicated, and that any “draft” documents are clearly labeled as 
such. 


